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Hon Dr Steve Thomas; Hon Darren West

BIODIVERSITY, CONSERVATION AND ATTRACTIONS —
LOT 2928 SCOTT ROAD, LAKE JASPER — BOUNDARY FENCE

1937.  Hon Dr Steve Thomas to the Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Environment:

I refer to the moving of a boundary fence on lot 2928 Scott Road, Lake Jasper five metres into the land previously
managed by the Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions (DBCA), and I ask:

(a) was the original boundary fence in the wrong place and not on the actual boundary;
(b) if yes to (a), is the new fence on the actual boundary;

(© what approvals were sought to move the fence;

(d) what approvals were given to move the fence; and

(e) if the new fence is not on the actual boundary, what action will be taken by DBCA?

Hon Darren West replied:

(a)—(e) On 18 September 2019, the Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions (DBCA) provided
approval to the owner of Lot 2928 to undertake 500 metres of fence line clearing along the private
property boundary. DBCA is not aware of an incorrect alignment of the fence line of Lot 2928.
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